
 

 
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
November 21, 1923 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in regular 
session at 8:00 o'clock P.M. with President Hirons presiding. 
Those present and answering at roll call were Councilmen Hirons, 
Meders, Miller, Hampson and Murr, Act. City Manager Thompson, 
City Attorney Jordan and City Clerk Peck. Councilmen Marshall and 
Dowrey were absent. 
 
The minutes of the last regular meeting and of the special 
meeting of November 19th read and approved. 

 
A petition for a sidewalk district in the NE part of the city 
signed by Dr. J.E. Bell et al was presented and read. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Meders, seconded by Councilman Murr 
that the petition be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
A petition for the paving of the blocks between Teller and North 
Ave. on North 7th St was presented. It was moved by Councilman 
Murr, seconded by Councilman Meders that the petition be accepted 
and filed. Motion carried. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Meders 
that the City Clerk advertise for bids on the construction of 

Paving Dist. # 11 subject to the sale and approval of the bonds, 
bids on the same to be received up to 8:00 o'clock P.M. on 
December 5 1923. Upon this motion the following vote was cast: 
Councilmen voting Yea, Hirons, Miller, Meders, Hampson and Murr. 
All the Councilmen present voting yea, the president declared the 
motion carried. 
 
A proposed ordinance entitled "AN ORDINANCE CONCERNING SALARY AND 
COMPENSATION OF THE CITY ATTORNEY" was introduced and read. It 
was moved by Councilman Miller, seconded by Councilman Meders 
that the ordinance be passed for publication. Upon this motion 
the following vote was cast: Councilmen voting yea, Hirons, 
Meders, Meders, Hampson and Murr. All the Councilmen present 
voting yea, the president declared the motion carried. 

 
The proof of publication of the proposed ordinance entitled "AN 
ORDINANCE CONCERNING THE SALARY OF THE CITY MANAGER" was read. It 
was moved by Councilman Miller, seconded by Councilman Hampson 
that the proof of publication be accepted and filed. Motion 
carried. 
 
The proposed ordinance was then read by the Clerk. 
 
It was then moved by Councilman Miller, seconded by Councilman 
Hampson that the proposed ordinance as read be passed and 



adopted, numbered 340 and published. Upon which motion the 

following vote was cast: Councilmen voting yea, Hirons, Miller, 
Meders and Hampson. Councilmen voting Nay, Murr. The majority of 
the Councilmen voting yea, the president declared the motion 
carried, and the ordinance was duly declared adopted. 
 
The following estimate was presented and read. 
 

ESTIMATE OF THE CONTRACTOR, STRANGE AND MA-GUIRE PAVING 
COMPANY OF SALT LAKE CITY, UTAH, ON GRAND JUNCTION PAVING 
DISTRICT NO. 10. 
 

ESTIMATE # 1 
 
Total to be paid out of Paving District Bonds for work done and 

materials on hand: 
 

2000 Cu yds Excavation @ 0.96 per cu yd $1,920.00 

1400 Lin ft Curb and Gutter @ $1.03 per lin ft 1,442.00 

4 Manholes @ $72.00 each 288.00 

10 Catch Basins @ $58.00 each 580.00 

172 Lin ft 8" Sewer @ $.85 per lin ft 146.20 

457 Lin ft 10" Sewer @ $1.25 per lin ft 571.25 

307 Lin ft 15" Sewer @ $1.90 per lin ft 583.30 
 $5,530.75 

 
 
Materials on hand but not yet in place: 

300 Bbls Cement @ $3.90 per bbl $1,170.00  

1000 Cu yds Sand and Gravel @ $1.50 1,500.00 2,670.00 
   

Less ten percent retained on $8,200.75 820.07 

Total to be paid out of Dist. Bonds  $7,380.68 

 
Total quantities to be paid out of Intersection Fund: 

1000 Cu yds Excavation @ $0.96 per cu yd 960.00 

400 Lin ft Curb and Gutter @ $1.03 per lin ft 412.00 

1700 Sq ft Crosswalks removed @ $.08 per sq ft 136.00 

70 Sq yds Concreter alley returns @ $2.25 per sq yd 157.50 
 $1,665.50 

 
 

Materials on hand but not yet in place: 

150 Bbls Cement @ $3.90 per bbl $585.00  

500 Cu yds Sand and Gravel @ $1.50 per 750.00 $1,335.00 
  $3,000.50 

Less 10% retained on $3,000.50  300.05 

Total to be paid out of Intersection 
Funds 

 $2,700.00 

 
 



It was moved by Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman Murr 

that the estimate as read be allowed subject to the signing of 
the contract for said Dist, and the approval of the bond for the 
same. Upon which motion the following vote was cast: Councilmen 
voting yea, Hirons, Miller, Meders, Hampson and Murr. All the 
Councilmen present voting yea, the President declared the motion 
carried. 
 
A proposed ordinance concerning the inspection of meat was read. 
After much discussion by farmers and others the President 
suggested that a committee composed of the framers of the 
ordinance and those opposed to it get together and discuss the 
points in question and present the revised ordinance to the 
Council at the next meeting. 
 

On motion of Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman Murr the 
meeting adjourned until 8:00 o'clock P.M. November 28 1923. 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
________ 
 
 
 
 


